10 DOWNING STREET

From the Principal Private Secretary

SIR ROBERT ARMSTRONG

The Prime Minister was greatly concerned by the contents

f the Box 500 report - reference POLF299-24 /SB(8C0O) /F2N/1. She

has asked if you could consider urgently whether there is any way

in which these developments could be prevented, whether by

denunciation or otherwise.,

2 November, 1984
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